
Introduced by the Council President at the request of the Mayor:
ORDINANCE 2015-768
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR, OR HIS DESIGNEE, AND CORPORATION SECRETARY TO EXECUTE AND DELIVER, FOR AND ON BEHALF OF THE CITY, 1) A LOCAL AGENCY PROGRAM (LAP) AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF JACKSONVILLE (CITY) AND THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (FDOT) SUPPORTING THE REPLACEMENT OF THE COASTLINE DRIVE BRIDGE, AND 2) A LAP AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY AND FDOT SUPPORTING THE REPLACEMENT OF THE LIBERTY STREET BRIDGE, BOTH LAP AGREEMENTS BEING NECESSARY FOR THE CITY TO RECEIVE FEDERAL HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION (FHWA) FUNDING THROUGH FDOT IN THE AMOUNT OF $7.5 MILLION IN FISCAL YEAR 2021; PROVIDING FOR CITY OVERSIGHT BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

BE IT ORDAINED by the Council of the City of Jacksonville: 
Section 1.

Approval and Authorization of LAP Agreements for Coastline Drive and Liberty Street Bridges.
There is hereby approved, and the Mayor, or his designee, and Corporation Secretary are hereby authorized to execute and deliver, for and on behalf of the City, i) a Local Agency Program (LAP) Agreement between the City of Jacksonville (City) and the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), in substantially the same form as has been placed on file with the Office of Legislative Services, supporting the replacement of the Coastline Drive Bridge, and ii) a LAP Agreement between the City and FDOT, in substantially the same form as has been placed on file with the Office of Legislative Services, supporting the replacement of the Liberty Street Bridge. Both LAP Agreements are necessary for the City to receive Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) funding through FDOT in Fiscal Year 2021. The two bridges are currently part of the Five Year Work Program and can receive up to $3.75 million each in FHWA funding toward their respective replacement costs. The City’s CIP authorized the full value of the project over Fiscal Year 2016 and Fiscal Year 2017 at $17 million and $20 million respectively, for a total project cost of $37 million. The LAP Agreements spell out the terms for the City to receive $7.5 million in reimbursement in Fiscal Year 2021, thus reducing the cost of the project to $29.5 million. Once the reimbursement is received, the funds will be used to pay down the debt incurred by the City to replace the bridges. 
Section 2.

Oversight department.
The Department of Public Works shall oversee the project described herein.
Section 3.

Effective Date.  This ordinance shall become effective upon signature by the Mayor or upon becoming effective without the Mayor’s signature.
Form Approved:

   /s/   James R. McCain, Jr.
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared By:  James R. McCain, Jr.
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